To Michael Endo,,

The Oregon Department of Environmental Quality is proposing amendments to its administrative rules at OAR 340. 

Summary

DEQ proposes the Environmental Quality Commission adopt proposed temporary rules concerning air toxics emissions by colored art glass manufacturers. 

Air toxics emissions from certain types of industrial businesses like colored art glass manufacturers are not fully regulated under federal requirements. Based on sampling DEQ undertook last October, and in recent weeks, DEQ has concluded that uncontrolled furnaces used in such colored art glass manufacturing are more likely than not to emit potentially unsafe levels of certain metals, including arsenic, cadmium, hexavalent chromium and nickel. The temporary rules that DEQ proposes for EQC adoption are intended to immediately protect the public health and the environment by ensuring the air emissions from colored art glass facilities do not cause unsafe levels of metals in the air nearby.

EQC Action

Proposed administrative rules only take effect if the Oregon Environmental Quality Commission adopts them. The EQC will meet to discuss these proposed rules on Thursday, April 21, 2016. The public can attend this meeting. The meeting will be held beginning at 8:30 a.m. at the Oregon Convention Center, 777 NE Martin Luther King Blvd., Portland.

Additional Information

To view copies of the draft rules and explanatory documents you can view the EQC web page here: Oregon EQC.

You can also obtain more information about this rulemaking by contacting:

Jill Inahara
503-229-5001
Inahara.Jill@deq.state.or.us



